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Minutes
Approved at 9/6/13 Graduate Council Meeting
Faculty Present:  D. Armstrong, A. Bostrom, S. Choudhuri, D. Epple, M. Harris, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, J. Peck, P. Ratliff-Miller, M. Staves
Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer, J. Potteiger, S. Soman, J. Stevenson

Elected Student Reps Present: P. Jabaay, H. Powsner

Ex-Officio Students Present: A. Dean, H. De Nio, D. Knight
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:04 AM. 
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	Under ‘new business,’ officer elections will be included in ‘issues and goals.’
	Motion: P. Ratliff-Miller moved to approve the agenda with the revision. J. Peck seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	III. Approval of Minutes – March 22, 2013 and April 19, 2013
	
	Motion: J. Peck moved to approve the minutes of March 22, 2013. A. Lowen seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the minutes of April 19 with deletion of a paragraph. A. Bostrom seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	IV. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton
	The Graduate Council Annual Report 2012-13 was provided. ECS is meeting today to approve the Master of Public Health so that courses can be in place for fall. 
	

	V. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger 
	It is important that the policies the Graduate Council passed that have been approved by the Provost are published in the catalog, faculty handbook, policies & procedures manual, and elsewhere as appropriate. 

There is a moratorium on certain graduate level course numbers. A list of those will be maintained in the Registrar’s office.  

Grades for thesis and dissertation will be in effect in Spring-Summer 2013. Students enrolled in 696 or 796 will get the X grade now, but starting in Spring-Summer, those courses will get an R grade. 

Policies that have been in effect include the graduate faculty policy and thesis/dissertation policy. Adjunct faculty will start coming up for renewal in Spring-Summer under the graduate faculty policy. Adjuncts who are not teaching now will be taken off the record. If they come back later they will go through the process again.  Regular faculty will not start going through the renewal process for another two years.  The thesis/dissertation policy has been going well. Over the first year, only two people were identified as not qualified to be on a committee. 
	

	VI. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – M. Staves
	The committee approved 2 MPH courses and the MPH program was approved at Graduate Council level. The remaining MPH courses were sent back to the authors for revisions. J. Stevenson and M. Staves will meet with Ranelle Brew to go over the course proposals in the MPH program. The GC-CC may meet in the Spring-Summer 2013 semester to get through an extensive backlog of course proposals. M. Staves offered his thanks to the GC-CC members for their work throughout the year. 
	

	VII. Policy Subcommittee Report – A. Lowen
	The workload policy for faculty engaged in graduate education is still in process. A list of acronyms is under development. 
	

	VIII. GSA Report – A. Dean
	The graduate student organizations plan to hold a graduate student reception in the fall. The GSA is working toward representation on the governance committees. This would require action from ECS/UAS and a letter of support from the standing committee chairs. 
A. Dean thanked the Graduate Council for its support.  
New e-board members include Paul Jabaay, President, and Hilary Powsner, Vice President. Two new Graduate Council student representatives will be selected. 
	

	IX. New Business
A) Issues/Goals for 2013-14

	Some charges for 2012-13 will continue as next year’s charges, such as the charge to develop a policy and process for conducting graduate student audits. Supporting the GSA is an ongoing charge. Other charges are to work with programs on how the university collects data on graduate programs across campus and if there is an alternate mechanism that includes financial aid, enrollment records, applications, and others, and to look at how the university evaluates the success of a program, how the data are collected, and develop a metric.  
In the next academic year, the Graduate Council should evaluate the policies passed in the last few years; to look at the intent of the policy and if it is doing what it was intended to do. 

The Graduate Council could look at common areas that can be taught across disciplines in order to be more efficient, e.g., research design and methods. 
Open access journals may have an impact on publications. These are online directories of articles and journals. This raises a question if publishing in an open access journal accomplishes the same thing as publishing in a regular journal, and how peer review and dissemination are handled.  

Graduate College
There is some discussion of creating interdisciplinary graduate programs. This would provide an incentive for the Graduate Council to consider a reasonable strategy to push for a graduate college but not jeopardize our request to have the Graduate Curriculum Committee become the final step for graduate curriculum evaluation.
	

	B) Elections/Departing Members
	The results of the election are: Mark Luttenton – Chair, Aaron Lowen – Vice Chair, Mark Staves – Curriculum Subcommittee Chair, Aaron Lowen – Policy Subcommittee Chair. 

On behalf of the Graduate Council, J. Potteiger extended his thanks and congratulations to OGS graduate assistants Derek Knight and Heather De Nio, who have completed their degrees. Sal Alaimo will not be returning to the Graduate Council next year.
	Motion: D. Armstrong moved to approve the slate by acclamation. Motion passed unanimously.

	X. Adjournment
	
	Motion: A. Bostrom moved to adjourn. M. Staves seconded. Motion passed by acclamation. 
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